
1

Gentet, Matthias

From: BCTAdmin@thameswater.co.uk
Sent: 15 December 2015 16:58
To: Planning
Subject: Informative Only Planning Application - 2014/5915/P

London Borough of Camden                                              Our DTS Ref: 96996 
Camden Town Hall                                                      Your Ref: 2014/5915/P 
Argyle Street 
Euston Road 
London 
WC1H 8EQ 
 
15 December 2015 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Re: 40, FROGNAL LANE, LONDON, NW3 6PP 
 
 
Any property involving a swimming pool with a volume exceeding 10 cubic metres of water will 
need metering.The Applicant should contact Thames water on 0800 316 9800. 
 
Thames Water requests that the Applicant should incorporate within their proposal, protection to 
the property by installing for example, a non-return valve or other suitable device to avoid the risk 
of backflow at a later date, on the assumption that the sewerage network may surcharge to 
ground level during storm conditions.  
 
Thames Water would advise that with regard to sewerage infrastructure capacity, we would not 
have any objection to the above planning application. 
 
Legal changes under The Water Industry (Scheme for the Adoption of private sewers) Regulations 
2011 mean that the sections of pipes you share with your neighbours, or are situated outside of 
your property boundary which connect to a public sewer are likely to have transferred to Thames 
Water's ownership. Should your proposed building work fall within 3 metres of these pipes we 
recommend you contact Thames Water to discuss their status in more detail and to determine if a 
building over / near to agreement is required. You can contact Thames Water on 0800 009 3921 
or for more information please visit our website at www.thameswater.co.uk 
 
‘We would expect the developer to demonstrate what measures he will undertake to minimise 
groundwater discharges into the public sewer.  Groundwater discharges typically result from 
construction site dewatering, deep excavations, basement infiltration, borehole installation, testing 
and site remediation. Any discharge made without a permit is deemed illegal and may result in 
prosecution under the provisions of the Water Industry Act 1991.  Should the Local Planning 
Authority be minded to approve the planning application, Thames Water would like  the following 
informative attached to the planning permission:“A Groundwater Risk Management Permit from 
Thames Water will be required for discharging groundwater into a public sewer. Any discharge 
made without a permit is deemed illegal and may result in prosecution under the provisions of the 
Water Industry Act 1991. We would expect the developer to demonstrate what measures he will 
undertake to minimise groundwater discharges into the public sewer.  Permit enquiries should be 
directed to Thames Water’s Risk Management Team by telephoning 02035779483 or by emailing 



2

wwqriskmanagement@thameswater.co.uk. Application forms should be completed on line via 
www.thameswater.co.uk/wastewaterquality.” 
 
On the basis of information provided, Thames Water would advise that with regard to water 
infrastructure capacity, we would not have any objection to the above planning application.  
 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
Development Planning Department 
 
Development Planning, 
Thames Water, 
Maple Lodge STW, 
Denham Way, 
Rickmansworth, 
WD3 9SQ 
Tel:020 3577 9998  
Email: devcon.team@thameswater.co.uk 
 
 
 
This is an automated email, please do not reply to the sender. If you wish to reply to this email, 
send to  
devcon.team@thameswater.co.uk 
 
Did you know you can manage your account online? Pay a bill, set up a Direct Debit, change your 
details or even register a change of address at the click of a button, 24 hours a day. Please visit 
www.thameswater.co.uk. 
 
Thames Water Limited (company number 2366623) and Thames Water Utilities Limited (company 
number 2366661) are companies registered in England and Wales each with their registered 
office at Clearwater Court, Vastern Road, Reading, Berkshire RG1 8DB. This email is confidential 
and intended solely for the use of the individual to whom it is addressed. Any views or opinions 
presented are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Thames Water 
Limited or its subsidiaries. If you are not the intended recipient of this email you may not copy, 
use, forward or disclose its contents to any other person; please notify our Computer Service 
Desk on +44 (0) 203 577 8888 and destroy and delete the message and any attachments from 
your system. 
 
We provide the essential service that's at the heart of daily life. 


